Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements. Announcements

BORN

REMBER - Barry and Crystal take great joy in announcing the birth of their first child, a daughter Melinda Lee, 8 lbs. 10-3/4 oz. on August 6, 1984 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown. Proud grand-parents are Ron and Eunice Livingstone of Covey Hill and Jennie Rember of Ormstown,

VAINCOURT - Born August 10, 1984 Nathan Charles 7 lbs. 6 oz. son of Lester and Lois. Brother for Ann and Chantal, Grandson of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Pringle and Mr. and Mrs. Earl Vaincourt.

Gordon FUREY - Gordon and Diane are pleased to an-nounce the birth of their third son, Michael Gordon on June 14, 1984. Brother for David and James. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. R.G. Furey and Mr. and Mrs. H.F. Pinconde. Pinconde.

MARRIED

STRONG - BROWN - At Riverfield Presbyterian Church, Riverfield, Que. on June 16, 1984, Velda Audrey, youngest daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Walter Brown, Riverfield, Que., to Nell Edgar, older son of Mr. and Mrs. Wyman Strong, Laval, Que., Rev. Larry Paul officiating.

DIED

NIXON, Maude née Bicknel - In Toronto on August 11, 1984 in her seventy-sixth year. Predeceased by Alec Reddick and George Nixon. Survived by daughter Patricia Reddick and step-children Allan Bruss and children Alian, Bruce and Carol.

NAPIER, Winnifred - At Port Colborne, Ontario, on June 28, 1584, Winnifred, wife of the late Frank Napier, in her eighty-seventh year, Funeral service and interment at Port Colborne, Ontario. service and interment Port Colborne, Ontario,

SCHRODER, Gertrud, - At the Montreal General Hospital, on Sunday, August 19, 1984, aged 56 years, beloved wife of years, beloved wife of Herbert Schroder, 1123 Whyte Rd., Hemmingford, dear mother of Frank, Oliver and the late André. Sister of Eva, brother Horst and family, Funeral service at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home. Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hem-mingford, on Wednesday August 22 at 4 p.m.

HAMILTON, Donald A.-At Huntingdon, Que, on August 17, 1884 aged 84 years. Beloved hushand of Ollie Elder, dear father of Sophie (Mrs. Gerry Faubert), and Philip Gold, Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home, Huntingdon on Monday August 20 at 2 p.m. In-terment Huntingdon Protestant Cemetery. Protestant Cemetery.

HAMILTON, Donald A. - At

DIED

BALDRY, Ruth E. Passed away Wednesday, Resident of Montreal and St. Anicet, of Montreal and St. Anicet, formerly of Winnipeg. Ruth graduated from the Faculty of Pharmacy, University of Manitoba in 1946, she was a Research Technician in the Blood Bank of the Royal Victoria Bank of the Royal Victoria
Hospital until ner
retirement. Survived by
her brother George S.
Baldry M.D. of Coral
Gables, Florida, nieces
Janet McIver, R.N.,
Dauphin, Manitoba, Janet McIver, R.N., Dauphin, Manitoba, Kathryn Price, Los Angeles, and nephew George S. Baldry, Gain-sville, Florida, and their families and friends. Memorial remembrances Memorial remembrances will be appreciated in lieu of flowers to the local C.A.R.S. or charities of choice. A memorial service will be held in the chapel of Clarke. MacGillivray, White Funeral Directors, 5580 Sherbrooke Street West on Saturday, August 18 at 11 a.m.

MILLER, Mrs, Georgina At the Barrie Memorial
Hospital on August 16, 1984
at the age of 62, Georgina
Holmes, wife of the late
Earl Miller, survived by
her daughter Cheryl as
well as brothers and sisters
Abner, Eunice, Olive,
Margaret, Audrey, Lols
and Wesley. Private
funeral was held from the
parlor of McGerrigle
Funeral Home Inc., Ormstown on August 17 at 3
p.m. Interment Mount
Royal Cemetery. p.m. Intermen Royal Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

My sincere thanks to Dr. Cameron, Huntingdon, Dr. Thompson, Dr. Aikin, Barric Memorial Hospital, Ormstown for kindness and care during recent illness. The nurses and staff will always be remembered for their thoughtfulness, A "special thank you". Also thanks and appreciation to friends and neighbors for visits, cards, flowers and acts of kindness at home while while 1 Was away. Gratefully Gwen McLean

The family of the late Earl Wilson of Huntingdon wish to thank Dr. Lefebvre, nurses and staff of Huntingdon Hospital for the wonderful care and kindness they gave him while in the hospital. Our gratitude to all relatives, friends, and neighbors for expressions of sympathy, masses, flowers and attendance at his funeral mass. A special thanks to Father Hamelin, his assistant Alain and Father Quenneville and to Branch 81 of the Royal Canadian Legion and the Catholic Women's League for their prayer services.

Mrs. Earl Wilson and Mrs. Earl Wilson and Family

"I would like to thank the doctors, nurses and staff of the Montreal General Hospital for the wonderful care I received while a patient there. Also, my sincere thanks for visits, gifts, prayers and good wishes from my relatives and friends". and friends". Audrey Stacey

CARD OF THANKS

We wish to thank our family, relatives, neighbors and friends for making our 25th Wedding Anniversary a very special day. Your gifts, cards and good wishes were very much appreciated.

Ronald and Iona Maither.

Our 40th Wedding Auniversary was celebrated
on August 12 at the farm.
Special thanks to Mil and
Don for having the party
there. Thanks to friends,
relatives and all the family
for their presence,
congratulations and hetp.
Special thanks for
congratulations at church
and thank you Evelyn Caza and thank you Evelyn Caza for the beautiful an-niversary cake, You've all helped to make it a special day.

Everett and Beatrice Forrester,

The family of the late Helen Henry wish to ex-press their sincere thanks to all who gave her their last respect. Family Karl Heissler.

This is to thank all the very kind people who sent cards, gifts, made phone calls and visits while I was in the Royal Victoria Hospital and Catherine Booth Hospital. They helped in every way possible. Also Rev. and Mrs. Carmichael for their visits. Special mention to Margaret and Leslie visits. Special mention to Margaret and Leslie Robertson, also Sean Jackson and Lily and Wallace Patenaude, Marty Elliott also the church group for their kind thoughts and good wishes, from the Franklin United Church and the two cashiers from the Metro Store in Huntingdon, Claudette Lefebvre and Denise Beaulieu. Many, many thanks to all.

Sincerely

Sincerely Edith Thomson Franklin Centre

I would like to express
my sincere thanks to the
nurses, friends and
relatives for cards, visits,
gifts and flowers during my
stay in hospital. A
special thanks to Dr.
Babin, All was much appreciated. Connie Clark

IN MEMORIAM

GARDINER, Doug -August 17, 1979 24 years - In loving memory of a special person. We do not need a special

day To bring you to our minds, The day we do not think of

you, Is impossible to find Will we ever learn with patient effort To hide the tears that

start? We cannot help the longing, That lives within our

If all the world were ours to give. We'd give it all and more Just to see you Doug Come walking through

our door. Till we are once more "The Way we Were" your family who loves you

50TH WEDDING ANNIVERSARY **OPEN HOUSE** at the home of

ALAN and WILLA HOOKER

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 2 Afternoon and ervening Please no gifts

Best wishes only

Lunch served

JUDY GRAHAM AND JOHN MIDDLEMISS

WEDDING RECEPTION

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 1 9 p.m. JOYEUX LURONS HALL

> St. Antoine Abbé **Everyone Welcome**

WEDDING RECEPTION

in honor of WILLY YKEMA and NORA OVANS

SATURDAY, AUGUST 25

Music by Country Cats

9 p.m. ROBIDOUX'S HALL, ORMSTOWN

Everyone Welcome